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3rd Thursday meeting agenda—May 21st, 7PM, Sherman, TX Municipal Airport 

The topic of the day at the next meeting will be a review of charts and legends.  Rick Simmons will be giving a review of 

the VFR charts and will also be useful for the upcoming chapter event on June 6—Dead Reckoning Flying.  We hope 

you’ll find your way to the airport on May 21 for this topic. 

June 6th Flyout 

On June 6th, the club will have its monthly flyout.  It will be flying a course by use of dead reckoning and pilotage 

navigation only.  GPSs, VORs, ADFs are banned!  (Turn them off).  More details to come at the club meeting, but, mark 

your calendars for this upcoming event! 

Project Central Update 

Guido Bevoni has completed (for some time) his RV-12, a sport-pilot eligible aircraft.  However, the trim and paint is now 

of meticulous form.  Based at North Texas Regional Airport, his Rotax powered aircraft with Dynon EFIS just hums along 

and is a true work of art.  Below are some pictures of his craftsmanship, and of course, the RV grin  

               

 



 

 



 

A visit to EAA 614 Pancake Breakfast (Pineville, LA) 

On the morning of May 2, 2015, I took off from KGYI, with a destination of 2L0, better known as Pineville, LA.  I left at 

5:45AM in the morning and arrived at the airport at 8:15 AM—in time for some great pancakes, sausage, and eggs to 

name a few.  The airport is located adjacent to Lake Buhlow, and the clubhouse is right along it.  Seaplanes can and do 

arrive/depart there.  It is a very tranquil area, and the nearby uncontrolled field gives you a flashback to the “old times” of 

flying, with the rusty galvanized buildings, classic airplanes, to name a few.  I just wished the fuel pump had the same 

nostalgia…. 

I got a minute or two to meet the club president and explain who I was, etc., and invited me back for their October fly-in. 

I strongly recommend that if you’re in that area for the first Saturday of the month, go and get the breakfast there.  It is 

very relaxing, great people, great food, and worth it.  I hope to go back some day. 

Article submitted by John F. Halterman 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

The Regulatory Minute 

14 CFR 91.111 pertains to operating near other aircraft 

a) No person may operate an aircraft so close to another aircraft as to create a collision hazard. 

b) No person may operate an aircraft in formation flight except by arrangement with the pilot in command of 

each aircraft of the formation. 

c) No person may operate an aircraft carrying passengers for hire, in formation flight. 

Upcoming Chapter Events 

Tuesday May 19  Board of Directors Meeting and Planning Session, Sherman Airport Terminal, 6:00 PM 

Thursday May 21  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject:  Charts and Legends 

Saturday June 6  Flyout--Dead reckoning flying 

    Just look out the window for Pete’s sake! 

Thursday June 18  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject:  Kitplane Selection Process (I mean, how hard can it be?) 

Saturday July 11  Perrin Field Museum and Hamburgers, 10:00 AM 

    Come on out and visit the museum explaining the history of North Texas Regional 

Thursday July 16  Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM 

    Subject:  X-planes 

Upcoming Non-Chapter Events of Interest 

May 29-31   Ladies Love Taildraggers @ KSLR.  www.ladieslovetaildraggers.com for info 

Saturday June 6  National Bi Plane Flyin @ 3JC (Junction City, KS).  www.nationalbiplaneflyin.com 

Saturday June 6  Remember D-Day, 9:00-4:00 @ KRFI (Rusk Co., TX) 

Saturday June 20  Dog Days of Summer @ T14 (Speaker from last year’s airport).  www.t14airport.com 

Officers/Board of Directors/Key Coordinators 

Name Position Contact Number 

John Horn President 940-736-8440 

Clint Murphy Vice President 214-578-3859 

John Halterman Secretary 903-819-9947 

Ross Richardson Treasurer 903-821-4277 

Paul Tanner Board of Directors 903-546-6745 

Joe Nelsen Board of Directors 903-818-0496 

Mary Lawrence Board of Directors  903-821-2670 

Mel Asberry Technical Counselor 972-784-7544 

Jim Smisek Technical Counselor 903-819-6428 

Ross Richardson Membership 903-821-4277 

John Horn Young Eagles Coordinator 940-736-8440 

John Halterman Newsletter Editor 903-819-9947 

Billy Dollarhide Web Master 903-870-0521 
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